
 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Roads Committee Meeting 

Held at Grouville Parish Hall on  

Wednesday, 18 June 2025 at 10:00 

 

Present 
Mark Labey – Connétable (ML) 
Rev. Helen Gunton (HG) 
Eric Gavey (EG) 
Stanley Payn (SP) 
David Cummins (DBC) 

 
Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes (PDS) 
Liz Sheehan – Assistant Parish Secretary (LS) 
 

1. Apologies None. 

2. Approval of Minutes The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 21 May 2025 were proposed 
by DBC and seconded by SP and duly adopted.  

 

3. Matters Arising  

     3.1. P/2025/0264 EG requested that it was minuted that planning application P/2025/0264 has 
been approved, despite the Roads Committee (RC) raising their concerns 
regarding the drainage outlet located near a Parish road, which may result in 
water being deposited onto the road and impacting the road. 

 

     3.2. Stolpersteine 
Installation Request 
 

ML referred to item two of the minutes of 21 May 2025 and advised that no 
alternative location has been found to install the stolpersteine and therefore, 
ML has offered to install the stone outside the Parish Hall. EG expressed that 
ML must have approval from parishioners first before making a final decision. 
 

4. Planning 

Applications 

The RC inspected the following applications: 

 
RP/2025/0419 
P/2025/0423 
P/2025/0420 
RC/2025/0406 

 
No concerns were reported. 
 

5. La Rue Jutize ML advised of complaints regarding the overflow of drains during heavy 
downpours on La Rue Jutize and affecting certain properties. ML explained 

that the Voisinage Law specifies that properties must have provision to accept 
water from properties that are located further up from them. 
 

6. La Ruette Mathurin The RC approved works to take place on La Ruette Mathurin to retarmac the 
road, however the RC advised they would like a minimum of two weeks’ notice 
before any work commences. 

 

7. AOB  

     7.1. Painted Pavements The RC confirmed they are satisfied with the outcome of the painted 
pavements, which has successfully fulfilled its intended purpose. The RC 
acknowledged that there has been some negative feedback, however a 
significant number of positive responses have been received. 

 
EG requested that it was minuted that some issues might have been resolved 
more efficiently had ML had prior discussions with the RC before responding to 
certain external communications. ML acknowledged EG’s comment. 
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     7.2. La Rue des Alleurs The RC agreed that pollarding of the two trees on the Parish Hall wall is 

required in preparation for the wall repair.  
 

6.  Next Meeting Friday, 04 July 2025 at 14:00.  

7.  Meeting Closed The meeting closed at 11:00. 
 

 


